
Board Meeting
The Board met in special session on Thursday, 
September 10, with President Candioto presiding.

Communications
Mr. Guistwhite highlighted the Board’s visit to Red 
Mill Elementary School.

Mrs. Tierney announced future West Shore 
Foundation activities including an Apple Watch 
giveaway and Teacher Innovation Grants.

Mrs. Crocenzi commended the West Shore 
Marching Band on their recent performances.

Mr. Weidenhammer shared his support of the work 
being done at Red Mill Elementary School.

Mrs. Williamson reported on the high level of parent 
participation at Back-to-School Nights.

Mr. Kambic provided an update on the Cumberland 
Valley Area Vocational Technical School (CPAVTS).

Mr. Candioto discussed cooperative learning 
opportunities for students at CPAVTS.

Dr. Stoltz announced the Red Land Little League 
would be honored by the Board prior to the 
September 17 Board Meeting.

Recognition by the Board
Mr. Weidenhammer shared “Shout Outs” for Back-
to-School Night programs and the Food Services 
Department.

“Shout Outs” were given by Mr. Candioto to the 
entire area for coming together in support of the 
West Shore Marching Band and the Red Land Little 
League Team.

Dr. Stoltz informed the Board that the District 
received a resolution in support of the Red Land 

Little League from the Red Lion Area School 
District's Board of Directors.

Recognition of the Public
Opportunity for Students to Speak 
No students addressed the Board.

Agenda Items
No members of the public addressed the Board.

Business Items
Personnel Handbooks
The Board approved the following employee 
handbooks:
•	 Program for Administrators' Compensation and 

Fringe Benefits 2015-2016 and 2016-2017
•	 Classified Support Employees' Handbook 	

2015-2016
•	 Non-Bargaining Support Personnel Handbook 

2015-2016

2015-2016 Wage Rates
The Board approved wage rates for the following 
personnel groups for the 2015-2016 school year:
•	 Administrative
•	 Classified Support Personnel
•	 Non-Bargaining Support Personnel 

Information Items
Dr. Stoltz previewed the September 17 Board 
Meeting agenda.

Dr. Whye provided an overview of state testing 
results and committed to additional information in the 
coming weeks.

Recognition of Public
General Items
No members of the public addressed the Board.
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Board Meeting
The Board met in regular session on Thursday, 
September 17, with President Candioto presiding.

Minutes
The minutes of the meetings held August 13, 2015, 
and August 20, 2015, were approved.

Treasurer’s Report
The Board approved the Treasurer’s Report for the 
month ending August 31, 2015, showing invested 
and available funds of $26,911,427.90.

Communications
Dr. Stoltz distributed a copy of the latest legal update 
from the solicitor’s office.  Dr. Argot shared the July 
and August Central Treasury Reports for Cedar Cliff 
and Red Land High Schools.

The Board approved the student discipline 
recommendations as presented.

Mrs. Tierney highlighted the West Shore Foundation 
Educator Innovation Grants and the West Shore 
Marching Band Classic. 

Recognition by the Board
Senior Class President Matt Walters shared recent 
events from Red Land High School and Senior Thi 
Vu shared events from Cedar Cliff High School.

The Board recognized Ms. Shannon Zimmerman, 
Red Land High School Math Teacher, and Ms. Marty 
Riddell, Highland Elementary School Secretary, as 
Employees of the Summer Quarter.

Dr. Stoltz reminded the Board of the District Honors 
Chorus Festival being held September 22 and 
announced that the Board Resolutions presented 
to the Red Land Little League Team earlier in the 
evening would be included in the minutes.
 
Recognition of the Public
Opportunity for Students to Speak 
No students addressed the Board.

Agenda Items
No community members addressed the Board.

Honoring the United States  
World Series Champions

Prior to the Board Meeting on Thursday, 
September 17, the Board held a brief reception 

for the members of the Red Land Little 
League Team and their coaches.

Each team member was presented with  
a certificate and members of the Board each 

shared their own accolades for the team  
on their success.

In part the Award of Excellence given to 
each Red Land Little League player read...

Whereas, players captivated and united 
members of our District, community, state, 

and country with their demonstration 	
of skill, sportsmanship, perseverance, 	

and passion and, 

Whereas, each player's actions exemplified 
what can be achieved with hard work, 
encouragement, and high expectations; 
inspiring others to perform at their best 
and leading an entire community toward 

excellence in their own pursuits.

Therefore, be it resolved that the Board 	
conveys the appreciation of the District and 
its citizens to each player for representing 
our community with distinction and, that 
the members of the Board extend their 

best wishes for continued achievement of 
excellence in future chosen endeavors.



Business Items
Bills for Approval
The Board approved bills for the period August 20, 
2015, through September 9, 2015, listing checks 
which total $1,442,030.95.

Refunds
The Board approved seven refunds totaling 
$3,748.27.

Personnel
The Board approved all personnel items presented.

PSBA Officer Elections 
The Board directed Dr. Argot, Board Secretary, to 
vote for the following PSBA candidates: 
•	 Mark Miller, President-Elect 
•	 Mike Faccinetto, Vice President 

Education First Educational Tours (EF Tours)
The Board approved EF Tours to provide travel 
services to Italy from June 17-28, 2017.

Addendum to Sungard Licensing Agreements
The Board approved an addendum to the Sungard 
Public Sector Software Software License and 
Services Agreement and Software Maintenance 
Agreement.

Staff Attendance at Professional Meetings
The Board approved staff attendance at professional 
meetings as presented.

CAIU Agreement
The Board approved the CAIU Agreement for  
South Central PA Consortium for Excellence and 
Equity Services.

Information Items
No Information Items were presented to the Board.

Recognition of Public
General Items
No members of the public addressed the Board.

The Board will meet next on October 8, 2015 	
for a Study Session at 7 p.m.

Immediate Openings for 
Food Services & Maintenance Staff
The District has several openings for support 

employees. Additional information about these and 
other vacancies can be found on the Employment  

page of the District website.

Your full service community credit union is

Serving Families & Supporting Education
on the West Shore since 1967.

http://www.wssd.k12.pa.us/jobs.cfm

